
Rev. Ricardo Ortega, Jr., Pastor                973-694-5700 
Ashley Alba, Parish Secretary 973-694-5700 
Ms.  Niurka Mendoza, Bookkeeper  973-694-5700 
Mr. Alex Birchwale, Music Ministry 973-694-5700 
Mrs. Carmela Enriquez, CRE 201-257-2765 
Mr. Matt Fava, Youth Ministry 973-694-5700 
Mrs. Eva May,Mary and Tom Dempsey,Hospitality 973-696-5427 

PRIESTLY, RELIGIOUS LIFE  AND LAY VOCATIONS 
If God calling you to a life of service as a Priest, or Religious, please contact Fr. Ed Rama at the Vocation 
Office of our Diocese of Paterson: 973-777-2955 or speak to  our Pastor. 

“For where two or three are gathered in my name, 
I am there among them.”- (Matthew 18:20) 

Church of the Annunciation of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary 

45 Urban Club Road,  
Wayne, N.J.  07470 

www.abvm-wayne.org  
abvmparishsecretary@gmail.com 

Office: 973-694-5700      
Fax: 973-694-5706 

Parish Office Hours 
M-F 9:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday: 8:30 AM 
 5:30 PM Sunday Vigil Mass 
 
Sunday: 8:00 AM 
 10:00 AM 
 11:45 AM 
 
Weekdays:  12:05 PM 
                        Monday Holidays 8:30 AM 
 
Holy Days of Obligation: 
 7:30 AM, 12:05 PM, 7:30 PM 
 
Holy Hour Exposition and Adoration of the 
 Blessed Sacrament will be held every 
 Wednesday from 9:00 a.m. concluding 
 with Benediction at 2:00 p.m. Private 
 confession is available. 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: Baptisms are celebrated on Sunday at 1:00 PM.  
Please call the Parish Office for dates and family orientation. 
 
Marriage: Diocesan Common Policy requires that the Parish 
be notified one year in advance of intention to marry. Pre-Cana is 
also required at St. Paul Inside the Walls. 
 
Confessions: Saturday 4:00 - 5:00 p.m.  
Anytime by request. Please call the Parish Office for an 
appointment. 
 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick: will be 
administered upon request prior to a scheduled hospital 
admission or before any elective surgery. Please call the Parish 
Office at 973-694-5700. All calls are kept confidential. 
 
Bilingual sacraments are available upon request. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
SATURDAY, September 16th – 5:30 P.M. 
LECTOR:  Matthew Masino 
SERVERS:  Haile and Melissa Ziemba 
EMHC:  Debie Bedoe, Lorraine Buczek  
GREETER:  Chuck Donovan, Gina Stritch 
 
SUNDAY, September 17th – 8:00 a.m. 
LECTOR:  Tom Dempsey  
SERVERS:  Phoebe & Nicholas Nguyen  
EMHC:  :  Diana and Dayron Guirales 
GREETERS: Joanna Antinora, Chuck D. 
 
SUNDAY, September 17th - 10:00 a.m. 
LECTOR:  :  Mike DeBenedetto  
SERVERS:  : Isabella & Lorenzo Tindoc 
EMHC:  Alice S, Dale T,Joyce Canning 
GREETER:  :  Nina Bello, Joan Miller 
 
SUNDAY, September 17th - 11:45 a.m. 
LECTOR:  Betty Benitez 
SERVER:  :  Liam & Thomas Romero 
EMHC:  Nancy Cataneo, Lori Fen  
GREETER: Chirathara Family  

DAILY READINGS For The Week 
Sunday: Ez 33:7-9, Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9, Rom 13:8-10, 2 Cor 
5:19, Mt 18:15-20 
 
Monday: Col1:24–2:3, Ps 62:6-7, 9, Jn 10:27, Lk 6:6-11  
 
Tuesday: Col 2:6-15, Ps 145:1b-2, 8-9, 10-11, See Jn 15:16, 
Lk 6:12-19  
 
Wednesday: Col 3:1-11, Ps 145:2-3, 10-11, 12-13ab, Lk 
6:23ab, Lk 6:20-26  
 
Thursday: Nm 21:4b-9, Ps 78:1bc-2, 34-35, 36-37, 38, Phil 
2:6-11, Jn 3:13-17  
 
Friday: 1 Tm 1:1-2, 12-14, Ps 16:1b-2a and 5, 7-8, 11, Jn 
19:25-27, Lk 2:33-35  
 
Saturday:  1 Tm 1:15-17, Ps 113:1b-2, 3-4, 5 and 6-7, Jn 
14:23, Lk 6:43-49  

PARISH CONTACTS 
Eva May’s Seniors Trips:  Eva May 973-696-5427 
Knights /Columbus: John Ferrara, Grand Knight 862-226-1047 
St. Joseph Table:  Phyllis Romitelli 201-805-6517 
Women’s Bible Study:  Alice Sujkowski 973-790-8535 

WEEKLY OFFERING REPORT 
     September 3rd, 2023 

From 100 Envelopes                                2,685.00 

Loose Collection                                           711.00 

Online Giving                                          1,540.00     

Net Amt. of  Collection                        $4,936.00 

“Honor the Lord with your wealth, with the first 
fruits of your produce.” (Prov 3:9) Thank you for 

your continued generosity!  

Diocesan Ministries Appeal (DMA) 
 
The 2023 DMA Kick-off for Pastors and Lay Appeal Chairpersons 
will be held on Tuesday, September 12th at 7:00PM at St. Paul Inside 
the Walls in Madison. Our Lay Appeal Chairperson this year is Kathy 
Tanis.  
 
Our goal for this year will remain unchanged from the previous year, 
therefore, the amount will be $21,671. We look forward to your  
constant support in accomplishing this goal. More information will 
follow.  

Saturday, September 9th 

8:30 a.m. - † George Massood and † George Gibney  

5:30 p.m.  - † Deceased members of the Chafitelli Family  

Sunday, September 10th—23rd Sunday in Ordinary Times 

8:00 a.m. - † David Marrocco  

10:00 a.m. -† Kim Glinkn  

11:45 a.m. -† Isaias Moya 

Monday, September 11th 

12:05 p.m. - † Susanne Antinora 

Tuesday, September 12th 

12:05 p.m. - † Antonio Ratto 

Wednesday, September 13th 

12:05 p.m. -  Joseph & Sharon Wedding Anniversary 

Thursday, September 14th 

12:05 p.m. -  † Sylvester & Mary Maitrron 

Friday, September 15th 

12:05 p.m. - † David Marrocco 

Saturday, September 16th 

8:30 a.m. -  † Inocencia Ortega 

5:30 p.m.  - † Robert Kolesar & Helen Niebojewski 

Sunday, September 17th—24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 a.m.—Mass for the People 

10:00 a.m. - † Kim Glinkin 

11:45 a.m. -† Mariano Versoza, Sr. 

† = Deceased  



Two of today’s readings are hard for us to 

hear.  We’re not accustomed to calling people  

wicked to their faces, whatever God may tell     

Ezekiel to do.  We prefer to avoid the face-to-face 

confrontation Jesus seems to be advocating.  In 

view of this, Owe no one anything, except to love 

one another in the second reading is a lot more  

welcome. 

 

Many factors are at work in our aversion to        

confrontation.  There can be a healthy wish to avoid 

judging others.  There can be fear of rejection and 

the end of friendship.  Sometimes there is the desire 

to just keep the peace that operates in a relationship. 

 

The problem is that covering over an issue seldom 

works.  It usually leads to misunderstanding and 

eventually an explosion.  The other person may be 

genuinely unaware that he or she has done anything 

wrong and feels offended that the matter wasn’t 

raised earlier.   

 

Sometimes, we can be tempted to complain about 

the person to everyone else behind his back, while 

remaining nice to him.   

 

Jesus’ teaching - which includes taking the matter 

beyond having it out one one-on-one, to calling  

witnesses if necessary –is actually about keeping 

the community of the church united, living in true 

peace, not just in the absence of conflict.   Superfi-

cial niceness can easily become a cover for         

indifference, dishonesty, and downright cruelty. 

 

As Christians, we should be prepared to have it out 

with one another where we feel sinned against,   

precisely because we love them.  

Honesty is the Best Policy 



  Another year of Religious Education will begin on 
Sunday, September 17, 2023.  We are so happy 
and blessed to be part of your child’s faith journey 
this year, and we look forward to having them and 
your entire family join us again in another year of 
learning. 
   New families are always welcome to register, so if 
you have not registered with the parish yet, please  
do so and register your children in our religious ed-
ucation program. Please email Carmela Enriquez at 
carms958@gmail.com.  

ADORATION: The 

Blessed  sacrament is 

exposed for Adoration  

every Wednesdays 9am-

2pm. Please maintain a 

reverent silence. Confes-

sion is also available. 

 

CONFESSION: Are 

available every Saturday 

from 4:00 PM-5PM 



Remember Annunciation  
Parish in Your Will 

Will be from 9am –2pm starting September 20th  

   For those who wish to remember a loved one at 
a weekend Mass, may we suggest offering the 
flowers for the Blessed Mother altar, which will be 
there for the weekend and into the week following.  
The flowers will be ordered by the parish and 
mention of the intention will be made in the bulle-
tin.  The cost of flowers is $35.00.  You may also 
donate the Sanctuary Lamp for a specific week-
end.  The cost is $10.00 
   If you would like to donate the Blessed Mother 
Altar flowers or the Sanctuary Lamp, please call 
the Parish Office 973-694-5700. 


